
Remember to 
follow us on 
twitter  and 
Facebook   

Dear Everyone 

Welcome to the first edition for this academic year of 
Leechpool Link.  It was fantastic to see all the children 
and to listen to their many adventures over the summer 
holidays.  We are all looking forward to the new school 
year and know that we will have many challenges at 
Leechpool to ensure that we continue to work towards 
ensuring a return to normal school practices. 

All updated information in relation to COVID  is  available 
on our website. 

We are pleased to welcome back all our existing families 
and staff, as well as welcoming all our new families both 
in Foundation Stage and throughout the school. This year 
is a special year for the school as we celebrate 50 years 
of opening.   To celebrate this important landmark we will 
be organising a number of celebrations throughout the 
school year. 

Special Dates of  

Interest: 

 Meet the  
Teacher sessions 
in school 15 Sept 

 On-line After 
School Teacher 
Led Clubs sign up 

      20—24 Sept 

 Harvest Assembly   
Food Donations 

       W/B 27 Sept 

 Book Fortnight– 
in class activities 

 
 

See the Diary Page 
for further dates 
for this term on the 
school website. 

Staff News 

This term we welcome three new members of staff to our 
school team. Miss Brand, our new Year 5 teacher and in  
Early Years Foundation Stage Miss Smith and Mrs Khan 
have joined the learning support team.    

This Issue:      

General Updates 

Staffing News 

Improvements 

Attendance 

Contact Details 

End of school day 

Meet the Teacher sessions 

Reminders 

General updates 

Contact us at:  
reception@leechpool.w-sussex.sch.uk 

Academic Year 2021 – 2022 

Leechpool Link Leechpool Link   

 

Improvements over the summer holidays 

During the summer holidays, a number of upgrades were made to the school building.  
These were: 

 Decoration of Year 2 and EYF classrooms and other key areas around the school. 

 Replacement of flooring in Kangaroo Class. 

 Installation of our new ceiling in Key Stage 1 corridor area.  

 Electrical Compliance Test throughout the school and PAT testing. 

 Replacement of all water pipes throughout the school and installation of hot water 
to all classrooms. 

 Installation of a new security gate to the school allotment. 

A very big thank you to Mr Anderson (Maintenance Manager) and Mrs Wellcome (School 
Business Manager), for their co-ordination and completion of all the building works during 
the summer break. 

Attendance Achievements 

This aspect of the school’s recording was relaxed in the Summer and Spring terms of 20 
–21 due to the lockdown.   This will be reviewed by the office and children with good  
attendance during the last academic year will be acknowledged.   Going forward the    
position is that all children should attend school if they are able to. We will be addressing 
all non attendance with families on a case by case basis in line with Government advice. 

Contact Details 

Please let the School Office know of any changes to contact details, particularly phone 
numbers and e-mails as this enables us to contact you quickly if your child is ill or has an 
accident at school. 

Over the coming weeks, the school will be sending out a data sheet for all families to 
update.   We would appreciate it if families could do this as soon as they are received.    
This will be important for the families of Year 6 in preparation for Secondary Transfer. 



School Website 

The school website has been updated over the holidays so please take a look here.  The site is a helpful place to find 
useful information about policies, the curriculum and forthcoming events. It will be updated frequently with regard to 
COVID 19. 

End of Day Arrangements 

All children in Years R, 1 and 2 are collected from the infant playground at the agreed staggered times. (See        
communication on 3rd September)   The class teachers will dismiss the children out from their classes to you at the 
end of the day.  All families are encouraged to carry this out as quickly as possible to ensure that we do not have 
queues forming.    

We would also like to ask that all families follow the school policy of not allowing children on the climbing 
frames at the end of the day as they are not supervised by school staff and they are not large enough for 
all children of the school to be on the equipment at one time!! 

Year 5 and 6 children are encouraged to make their own way out of school at the end of the school day at 3.00 p.m. 

Years 3 and 4 will be brought to the Junior playground by the class teachers during staggered times. 

Reminders 

Sign–up for Teacher Led After School Clubs 

Sign-up  for the Teacher led After School Clubs will be on the school website between 20– 24 September 2021. 

Information from other after School Clubs; Tri-golf, Chelsea Football, KICKS Dance will be sent out separately as and 
when they resume following the review of risk assessments in line with Government requirements.   

Pupils’ Mobile Phones 

Mobile phones should not be brought to school unless the families have identified this as essential.  Parents of children 
in Years 5 and 6 should send in a note stating that they give permission for their child to bring a phone into school.  
Phones must be named and handed to their Class Teacher at the start of the day.  Pupils are not allowed to keep or 
use phones during the school day or on the school site. This policy is consistently being reviewed and we will be updat-
ing you of any changes as they occur. 

PE 

PE is a compulsory part of the National Curriculum and all children will need to bring their PE 
kit to school each Monday for PE days. Information regarding this was shared last term.   

 

Painting Shirts 

If possible, please provide your child with an old shirt (named) to wear over their uniform, when taking part in painting 
and other messy activities.  If your child does get paint on their uniform the best way to deal with it is to soak the item 
of clothing in cold water before washing it.  This allows the water-based paint that we use to lift out and not be set by 
any detergent or agents in washing powders. 

Holidays 

We would like to remind you that family holidays will not be authorised.  This is in line with 
Government legislation.  Further information about this is on the school website.  

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the School Office and we will be 
more than happy to help.  Wishing everyone a great start to the new school year. 

Best wishes 

 

Nicola Davenport 

Headteacher 

 

 

Disclaimer  

The Governing Body and WSCC do not support or recommend the advice, products or services offered within this newsletter nor the organisations offering them.  Individuals 

should satisfy themselves on the suitability of any of the advice, products or services and on the nature and standing of these organisations. 

Meet the Teacher  Sessions in School 

Meet the Teacher sessions have been arranged for Years R–6 on Wednesday 15 September at 
3.15pm – 3.45 p.m. or 6.00 – 6.30 p.m.  Infant presentations will start at 3.15 and 6.00 p.m. and KS 
2 presentations at 3.30 and 6.15 p.m. Presentations will last no more that 10 minutes.  

The meeting is designed for you to personally meet your child’s teacher and to find out about routines, homework and 
other curriculum related information.   If you require an individual meeting with your child’s class teacher could you do 
this by contacting the School Office.  We hope to see a family member for every child.  Please try to attend your 
child’s meeting; it really helps to develop good relationships.  Meetings will be held in your child’s           
allocated classroom. 

https://www.leechpoolprimaryschool.co.uk/

